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Dear Resident 
Redevelopment of 30 Camden Street 

Appointment of contractor
As you may be aware, Camden Council has planning permission to build 14 new homes, mainly for social rent, on the site of the St Pancras Community Centre at 30 Camden Street. This project is part of our Community Investment Programme (see overleaf).  
A new community centre for St Pancras Community Association has opened as part of the recently completed Plender Street development. The centre includes a small sports hall, recording studios, café, meeting spaces and changing rooms. The services the centre provides include activities for children and support for the elderly. 

Contractor ‘Quinn’ has now been appointed to demolish the old community centre and build the new homes at 30 Camden Street.  They took control of the site on Monday 19 September and are based in the old Community Centre.  No physical works will be carried out for at least two weeks, but you may see them setting up site, and carrying out investigations and surveys before then. The construction programme is expected to last for 65 weeks. 
We are organising a ‘Meet the Contractor’ event so that you can learn more about the scheme, including the construction timetable, working hours and site traffic, and will write again once the date has been confirmed. 
In week commencing 31 October scaffolding will be erected so that the Camden Studios can be re-roofed as part of the programme of works, and we will write again to residents in the neighbouring blocks before then.
You can find out more about the project on Camden’s website at: www.camden.gov.uk/plender  
If you have any queries or would like to discuss this letter further please contact me; my details are at the top of this letter.
Yours sincerely  
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Rebecca Ellis                                                                                                                        
Consultation and Engagement Officer           
Background 
In December 2010 Camden Council adopted its 15-year Community Investment Programme (CIP). Camden Council wants to make the most of its land and assets to deliver improved services, new housing and new schools. 

You may already have noticed work to improve homes and estates around the borough.

          You can see more information about the Community Investment Programme online at                                                                     www.camden.gov.uk/CIP 
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